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TIME: 7:30 P.M. 

CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

OCTOBER 7, 1991 

PLACE: Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library 

PRESENT: Mayor Shirley Heintz 
Deputy-Mayor Brooks Compton 
Councilmembers James singer 

c. Mark Kingseed 
Mark Beasley 
Sally Beals 

Clerk of Council Marilyn McLaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 
Assistant City Manager Michael Haverland 
City Engineer Norbert Hoffman 
Resident Robert Looper 
stormwater Drainage Task Force Member Dick Welch 

Mr. Singer, speaking as Chairman of the Stormwater Drainage 
Task Force Committee, introduced consultant Ted Burgess with camp 
Dresser & McKee, consultants hired by the City of Centerville to 
prepare a Stormwater Management Master Plan for the City. 

Mr. Burgess outlined the development of the Plan, briefly 
explaining the background, key objectives, study area 
description, key Ordinance revisions, the design manual, 
stormwater modeling, alternative approaches to flood control, 
cost estimate for each drainage area and the prioritization of 
improvements in key initial projects. He identified the role of 
the Master Plan in. on-going stormwater management efforts. 

Discussion fo[lowed relative to overland stormwater drainage 
and sanitary sewer back-ups in the Terrace Villa Plat. 

Mr. Singer reviewed recommendations made by the Task Force 
Steering committee upon complete review of the Master Plan. 

Council concurred that a Meeting be scheduled for Thursday, 
November 7, 1991 for interested residents to meet with Mr. 
Burgess to solicit answers to their drainage questions . 

Mr. Kenning advised that the second layer of asphalt has 
been applied on the Wilmington Pike/State Route 725 intersection 
improvement project. 

Mr. Kenning announced word received by the City of 
Centerville that water meter installation along the south side of 
East Franklin Street has been scheduled to begin in March, 1992. 



Mr. Kenning advised that legislation has been received from 
the Ohio Department of Transportation for the reconstruction and 
widening of East Whipp Road, from State Route 48 eastward to its 
intersection with Hewitt Road, in the Cities of Kettering and 
Centerville. This Resolution will be placed on the October 21, 
1991 Council Meeting Agenda. 

~~~Q.Q__:__ 
Marilyn J. McLaughlif=> 
Clerk of Council 


